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Dear Parents 
 

School Council 
Nominations for school council have 
now closed.  In the DET employee 
category we received two nominations 
and both Nicole Richards and Jay 
Tucker will return to school 
council.  In the parent category we 
received six nominations for three 
vacancies and will now conduct a 
ballot.  Nominations were received 
from Ralf Huempel, Michael Newton, 
Christine Wood, Kim Annesley, 
Michael Carter and Elisa de 
Wit.  Thank you to everyone for their 
nominations.  Ballot papers will be 
mailed to families on Monday 6 March 
with the ballot to close at 4:00pm on 
Tuesday 14 March.  If you do not 
receive a ballot paper in the mail by 
Wednesday 8 March please contact 
Christine Delaney in the school office. 
 

Read all about it -The Elwood Anchor 
Our special edition newspaper will be 
available from the end of this week. 
There will be seven collector’s editions 
published this year to celebrate our 
100th birthday. 

They will be available from the market, 
the office and before school from our 
students in the yard who will be 
selling them. We hope that you will 
collect all seven issues that will contain 
pictures, articles and amazing facts 
about EPS spanning our 100 year 
history.   
 

Welcome to Country and Smoking 
Ceremony 
Last week, we had the honour of 
assembly commencing with a 
traditional Welcome to Country and 
Smoking Ceremony. The ceremony 
was conducted by Arweet Carolyn 
Briggs. The ceremony was in 
recognition of the traditional owners of 
the land that our school is built on the 
Yalukit William Clan of the Boon 
Wurrrung people (see photo below). 
 

Arrival time 
A number of students have been 
arriving at school as early as 8:00am. 
As there are no teachers on yard duty 
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CALENDAR 
Thursday 2 March 

District Swimming Carnival for 
 qualifying  students 

 

Saturday 4 March 
Community Market 
All Grade 6 rostered 

 

Monday 6 March 
3.00pm Assembly with Grade 3/4 

choir performing 
 

Tuesday 7 March 
Fire Ed - Prep 

 

Wednesday 8 March 
Chess Competition  (off-site) 

 

Friday 10 March 
Grade 5 & 6 Sport 

Division Swimming Sports 
 

Monday 13 March 
Public Holiday 

No school 
 

Thursday 16 March 
7.15pm School Council  

 

Friday 17 March 
Grade 5 & 6 Sport 

 

Monday 20 March 
3.00pm Assembly with  

Grade 2 choir performing 
 

Wednesday 22 March 
Summer Sport Round Robin  

for Grades 5 & 6 
 

Thursday 23 March 
Fire Ed - Prep 

Parent/Teacher Interviews 
 

Friday 24 March 
Try & Pick Grade 5 & 6 Sport 

 

Friday 31 March 
End of Term 1 

Early finish at 2.30pm 
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and therefore no supervision in the yard before 8:45 am 
please ensure your children do not arrive before 
8:45am unless for a supervised activity or they have an 
adult with them. 
 
Information Nights 
Congratulations to all of our wonderful teachers for the 
comprehensive and informative nights that were 
conducted last week. Links to each 2017 parent 
information booklet are in the email which contains 
this newsletter attachment or can be accessed through 
our school website.  
 
Census day 
Tuesday 28 February was census day for all schools in 
Victoria. Student numbers counted on this date directly 
link to the government funding we receive.  These   
funds only partly cover the cost of the many classroom 
programs and activities that run in the school, the rest 
is collected from our student charges.  On census day 
we had 810 students including 136 happy and excited 
Prep students.  
 
Sad News 
It is with great sadness that I have to inform the school 
community about the death of one of our former 
parents Nicole Hyslop. Nicole was very involved in all 
aspects of our school. Our sincere sympathy is with   
Rod, Grace and Milla at this difficult time. 

Rob Csoti 
 

Save the Date!  
Wednesday 6 September is our whole school 
production at The Palais Theatre. All students from 
Prep to Grade 6 will be performing at the iconic 
Palais.  The performance will celebrate our school's 
100th birthday.  Invite family and friends 
along.  Students will rehearse at the theatre during the 
day. The performance will be in the evening. 
 
Do you have special skills that you think may help us 
make this extravaganza bigger and better?  We are 
always on the lookout for amazing volunteers.  We are 
particularly looking for people with set design / 
carpentry skills at the moment.  Please contact us if you 
can help by emailing: sieger.kaz.k@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Thanks Kaz & Paula 

 

You Can Do It 
Term 1: Getting Along 
Getting Along means working well with teachers and 
classmates, resolving disagreements peacefully, 
following the rules of the classroom and making 
positive contributions to school, home and the 
community including protecting the rights of others 
and looking after the environment.  
 

This past fortnight we have been focusing on:  
Playing together and Sharing.  

Playing together does not just mean playing happily 
with our friends, although that is important. Playing 
together means sharing our spaces and our games 
sensibly so that everyone can enjoy their playtime. It 
means thinking about other people and their games 
and making sure we are playing in such a way that 
everyone can enjoy themselves. 
Sometimes it is difficult to share any new or special 
things, but people who do share with others are seen 
to be generous and unselfish. Other people like to 
play with people who share. What you can try: If you 
have something really special that you do not want to 
share, use it privately and don’t show it off. Share 
things if you think other will enjoy them too and if 
you do let others share, show them how to look after 
it and use it properly. 
 
You Can Do It! 

 
Manners Matter 

Good manners or acting 
appropriate in a way that's 
acceptable and respectful shows 
other people respect, care and 
consideration.  Excellent manners 
can help you to have better 
relationships with people you 
know and with people you will 
meet.  
 
If you're unsure about whether or not the other 
person would appreciate having something do for 
them, such as  the door held open, you can ask 
politely, "May I get the door for you?" This gives the 
other person an opportunity to accept or decline. You 
can use “May I?” in many different ways to show 
your manners matter. 
“May I leave the table?” to “May I please go to the 
toilet?” 
 

“May I..” along with “Please and Thank you”, shows 
you are a friendly and considerate Elwood Primary 
Kid and that Manner Matter. 
 

Our Global Calendar 
Our Global calendar is a way to celebrate significant 
cultural and environmental events and is a terrific 
springboard for conversations at home! What’s on in 
the coming weeks? 
 
1 March: World Compliment Day : 
Give someone a genuine 
compliment today! 
 
3 March: World Wildlife Day 
On 20 December 2013, the Sixty-eighth session of the 
United Nations General Assembly decided to 
proclaim 3 March, the day of the adoption of the 
Convention on International Trade in Endangered 

 

mailto:sieger.kaz.k@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.worldcomplimentday.info/
http://www.wildlifeday.org/


Species of Wild Fauna and Flora (CITES), as World 
Wildlife Day, to celebrate and raise awareness of the 
world's wild fauna and flora.  
 

5 March: MS Melbourne Cycle 

The MS Melbourne Cycle is the perfect opportunity to 
get on your bike with friends or family and explore 
Melbourne while showing your support for people 
living with multiple sclerosis (MS). 
 

5-11 March: Kidney Health Week  
1 in 3 Australians is at increased risk of kidney disease. 
Kidney Health Week (encompassing World Kidney 
Day on 9 March) is a national, community campaign to 
raise awareness of the importance of our kidneys, and 
to shine a light on prevention and early detection of 
kidney disease, which affects an estimated 1.7 million 
Australians - 90% of whom don't know they have it. 
Visit www.kidney.org.au for more information and to 
become involved. 
 

6-11 March: Be Cruelty Free Week 

Be Cruelty-Free Week aims to raise awareness of the 
leading global campaign to end animal testing for 
cosmetics. Join Humane Society International and their 
partners around the world as we fight to end cosmetics 
animal cruelty-forever. A great victory for animals was 
achieved by convincing Europe to become the world's 
largest cruelty-free cosmetics market. But in 8 out of 10 
countries it's still legal to test beauty products and 
their ingredients on animals. Join HSI and help us 
convince the whole world to Be Cruelty-Free! 
 

8 March: Tara Day (Buddhist) 
The eighth of every month is Tara Day. Tara is a 
female Buddha, whose name means Rescuer; she is the 
embodiment of swift compassion. If we rely upon Tara 
sincerely and with strong faith, she will protect us 
from all obstacles and fulfill all our wishes. 

8 March: International Women's Day 
International Women's Day is a day to celebrate the 
contribution and achievements of all women. It is an 
opportunity to remember the barriers that women 
have broken through, and the accomplishments they 
have made despite barriers. 
 

10 March: World Kidney Day 
Diabetes and high blood pressure are both key risk 
factors for chronic kidney disease. World kidney Day 
aims to raise awareness of the importance of our 
kidneys to our health, and aims to reduce the impact 
of kidney disease worldwide.  
 

11-18 March: Cultural Diversity Week 
Cultural Diversity Week is held annually in March. 
The Week provides an opportunity for all Victorians 
to celebrate our cultural, linguistic and religious 
diversity, with a variety of events and activities 
taking place across the State. 
 

Enjoy your upcoming weeks, whatever it holds or 
whatever you are celebrating!  

Nicole Richards … Assistant Principal 
 

Attachments:   
Supporting Reading : Prep & Year 1 Parent Session 
Investigations : Prep to Year 2 Parent Workshop 
Ride2School Day 
Financial Assistance - CSEF 

Photographs from the traditional Welcome to Country & Smoking Ceremony  

Arweet Carolyn Briggs, Chloe Hohneck & Rob  

http://www.msmelbournecycle.org.au/
http://www.kidney.org.au/
http://www.hsi.org/issues/becrueltyfree/be_cruelty_free.html
http://www.un.org/en/events/womensday/
http://www.worldkidneyday.org/
http://www.multicultural.vic.gov.au/projects-and-initiatives/cultural-diversity-week/blank









